PLEASANT TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES		Thursday, September 19, 2019

[bookmark: _Hlk2324564]CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:	6:30PM
Trustees: Jeff Haenggi – Trustee, Katie Gossman – Treasurer, Michael Seeds – Clerk were present for the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: (~recording mark 00:40)
Motion was made and seconded to approve August 2019 Regular and Budget meeting minutes	VOTE 3:0 For

PUBLIC ORGANIZATIONS OR SPECIAL INTEREST GROUPS:
None

OVERSEER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 1:45)
Overseer McGowan reviewed the Overseer’s Report (see website for information.  Due to a technical glitch, the “Graded Roads” section is missing.  Many miles were graded.  

CLERK’S REPORT: (~recording mark 6:25)
Clerk Seeds reported that he created and mailed postcards to residents who were getting their road chip sealed, Emailed and text messages to residents to keep them up to date on chip seal and verified 2017 Audit information was scanned in (See Board Business #1 below).  Clerk Seeds is also researching website alternatives to help reduce the month costs to the township for hosting our website.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: (~recording mark 7:30)
Treasurer Gossman reported that she has been unable to connect with our Audit firm to find out when they will be done with the 2018 audit.  Trustee Haenggi is hoping for a October meeting to review the audit.
Financial Report –– Beginning Balance: $392,974.65 – Cleared Transactions: $356,440.81 – Ending Balance: $356,440.81
Motion was made and seconded to approve September 2019 Vouchers	VOTE 3:0 For

TRUSTEE’S REPORT: (~recording mark 11:25)
Trustee Haenggi showed a flyer we received about Southwest Butler Quarry.  The letter explained that the current location is not closing but they are opening a new location in the Augusta area.  Trustee Haenggi hopes this will reduce the traffic to the current location and allow the township to get more grey rock at the old location.  Trustee Haenggi was pleased to announce the chip seal project is done for 2019.  This includes 140th from Butler to Prairie Creek (PC), PC from 140th to 150th, ~ .75 miles on 170th/171st from PC going east and .5 miles on Hillwood in the Hillwood addition.  

BOARD BUSINESS: (~recording mark 17:15)
	1.
	Properly destroy hard copies for 2017 audit documents returned from our audit firm. This information has been digitized and placed in the cloud and backup hard drive.

	VOTE 3:0 For



CITIZEN DISCUSSION: (~recording mark 18:26)
· Rick Nelson from the Hillwood addition asked when the 3rd party (APAC) will inspect the chip seal on Hillwood so the funds from the Hillwood citizens could be released.  Trustee Haenggi has yet to schedule this but will try and set this up for next week.
· Linda & Rex Roberts enquired about getting the trees trimmed on County line road.  Trustee Haenggi explained the township will rent the tree trimmer from APAC when it comes available again and do this road.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]David Moyer wanted to find out if millings from the upcoming roundabout could be used to finish 146th.  Trustee Haenggi has spoken with Butler County about that, but they are unsure if those milling will be usable and won’t know until they start the project.  Trustee Haenggi explained they are still looking at other milling piles around to see if any of them are viable.  

ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 6:57PM


Details and recordings available at www.PleasantTownshipBuCo.org	Location: American State Bank & Trust Room
